

## PENN MANOR SCHOOL DISTRICT

P.O. Box 1001 • Millersville, PA 17551-0301 Phone (717) 872-9500 • Fax (717) 872-9505 www.pennmanor.net An Equal Opportunity Employer

A Better Community...One Student at a Time

Michael G. Leichliter, Ed.D. Superintendent mike.leichliter@pennmanor.net

Dear 5th and 6th Grade Families.

In the next few months, our fifth and sixth grade students will be receiving important information about human growth and development/puberty and body systems. Health problems that can occur throughout life will be addressed including HIV/AIDS in accordance with Pennsylvania State Standards.

The goals of the programs are to present up-to-date information and to emphasize the importance of healthful living.

The programs are presented separately by grade level as well as male/female. The puberty lesson for girls will be taught by a female Health and Physical Education Teacher or the Certified School Nurse. The puberty lesson for boys will be taught by a male Health and Physical Education teacher. These classes will be conducted for all fifth and sixth grade students.

If you would like to have your child excused from either topic, please notify your child's school principal in writing no later than March 10, 2022.